From: Peter Monk 
Sent: 05 September 2017 17:20
To: DC Support
Subject: Planning Application 16/00472/OUT - Higham Way - Grundon Waste Management Ltd.

Dear Sirs,

Banbury Civic Society has reviewed the plans and other documentation available in connection with this Application.

Whilst not objecting to housing in this location per se, we do wish consideration to be given to the facts that the site is (a) in close proximity to a 24 hr. working railway and (b) is not far from the 24 / 7 rolling stock maintenance depot now under construction. Have noise, light pollution and vibration predictions for this site been supplied ? 

We do understand the focus on housing development - although we would hope that those already approved were processed with more vigour, but ask whether a better use of this land would be for replacement employment uses in conjunction with the Canal-side Development ?

We also wish to register a 'holding' objection to the highway access proposals as shown insofar that the aspiration for a South to East Link Road from the Bankside area to Chalker Way / M40 is not considered as a constraints factor on the planning of this site. The S to E link road  envisages a further link joining to Higham Way thereby enhancing accessibility to the railway multi-storey car park and which would also assist in mitigating the traffic load on the Melton Street / Bridge Street / Middleton Road junction.

Co-incidentally such a link road would offer similar accessibility facilities to the land use approved for the site presently in question. 

The routing of a connecting road between the South to East Link and Higham Way has not been finalised, but, given the probable traffic use, it should not pass through the core of any development on this site. 

Regards

Peter Monk,

Chairman, Banbury Civic Society.

